
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Holy Trinity CE Primary School, Sedding Street, London SW1X 9DE 

Email us: info@ht.rbkc.sch.uk   phone us: 0207881 9860  

Head teacher: Mrs. D. Lloyd Wright 

Our virtues:  
Love, wisdom, generosity, patience, peace, fortitude 

 

November 9th 2018 
 

Hold the Date 
Sat 15th Dec 12-3pm 
Holy Trinity Church 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Christmas Fair 
Own Clothes 

Days 
 

Wear your own 
clothes and 

donate gifts for 
the fair 

 
 

See below for 
different gift days.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

Can you help us 
on the day? 

 
Contact your 

Class 
Coordinators if 
you think you 
might be able 

to help.  
 

More about class 
coordinators later… 

 
 
 
 
 
  

This is the first time we have held the Christmas Fair in Holy Trinity Church. 
The Church has decided to give us the space at a very busy time of year, rather than use it for 

their own religious purposes and we are all very keen for the fair to be a success. 
Please keep the date, particularly if you are in the choir – we will be singing Christmas Carols! 
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Parent Coordinators at Holy Trinity 

We had our first Parent Coordinators meeting last Thursday and it was a fantastic 

turn out for most year groups. We will now be meeting each half term and here is the 

information about what they will be doing.  

 They will collate a class contact sheet that can be used by parents to contact 
each other about social events, parties and playdates etc. 

 They will welcome new parents to the school and keep the abreast of things 
that may be of use, acting as a support while they are getting used to how the 
school works. 

 Coordinators may be sent feedback from parents about whole class and whole 
school initiatives and topics that can be brought up at coordinator meetings. 
They also support classes to help with fundraising and other events. 

 They are a sounding board for sharing new ideas with from the school. 

  

Parent coordinators do not deal with any issues or difficulties that are associated 

with individual children these should be shared by parents directly with class 

teachers which is very well understood and adhered to by parents.  

Coordinators will always share information by e mail and will not be responsible for 

any What’s App communications.  

A very big thank you to all our volunteers this looks to be a very useful and proactive 

team that will help with communication between the school and parents. 

With best wishes, Mrs Hawkins and Mr Parsons 

 



 

  

Some staff have recently discovered the benefits of running and have taken 
part in, or are training for, 10K races or half marathons. Two members of HT 
staff will be running the London marathon in 2019!! Others happily pootle and 
go pink, knowing that it is good for both body and mind.  
 
So with this in mind, we would like to turn jogging into a regular, open get-
together, where parents, children and staff can run together.  
 
If you are free, please do join us. Rumours are abounding that members of the 
Holy Trinity clergy might have been buying lycra in preparation for this new 
venture…. 
 
 
  

Holy Trinity Running Club  
For staff, parents & children  

Thursday Evenings 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Every Thursday 5.15 From Sedding Street jogging towards Battersea Park. 
OR  

Meet at Battersea Park (Chelsea Bridge Gate)from 5.45/5.50. 
We will jog around the park at a leisurely pace. Led by Mr P and Mr Phillips.  

 
The small print.   

We will bring some high viz if you require it.  
Please ensure you accompany and supervise your child at all times.  

We will not be returning to school afterwards.  
 

Interested? Please let us know so we can make plans  
 
  



Trip to The Royal Hospital Gardens 
On Friday 19th October, Nursery set off on their 
first outing together to the Royal Hospital 
Gardens for an autumn walk! The sun shone and 
the gardens were spectacular! We all truly 
enjoyed this experience and it was so nice to see 
the children running around in nature, collecting 
a variety of leaves, fruits, flowers and seeds. 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

  

News from the Classrooms… 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Tuesday 30th October, Year 5 went on a trip 
to the London Central Mosque.  
 
It was worth the long journey. When we got 
there, the Mosque was enormous! There were 
huge domes and on top of them was a moon 
sign on the tops.  
As we went inside, we saw two prayer rooms, 
one for women and one for men. When we 
entered, we were asked take off our shoes. A 
man named Peter showed us around and 
taught us the most important things about 
Islam and what Muslims do every time they go 
to Mosque. He explained about the Five Pillars 
and taught us tricks remember them in order. 
He also explained about Ramadan - how this 
event is connected to the lunar calendar.  
 
It was a very interesting trip and fascinating to 
learn about other religion and beliefs. 
 
Finally, it was time to go. We said our 
goodbyes and went back to school. 

 
 
  

Year 5’s Trip To 
The London Central Mosque 

 
By Gabriella, Y5 

 
 
 
 
 
  



 

We strongly recommend that you take up the flu vaccine.  
Our Flu Vaccinations will be taking place on   
Wednesday / Thursday 28/29th November 

Any questions about the flu jab? Talk to Roddy our school nurse:  
The School Health Team. email them or call: 0203 317 4460 

 
Look out for further information  

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.schoolhealth@cnwl.nhs.uk


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 

Breakfast Club 
 

Breakfast Club operates on the Sedding Street building from 8am. It is open to all children from 
Nursery to Year 6 and costs just £1.50 per child each day. Breakfast is served until 8:25am.  

Breakfast Menu: 
 Choice of Cereal 

Toast with different spreads 
Beans on toast 

Toasted crumpets 
Drink: water or milk 

 
During breakfast club, children can play different games, and at 8.30am all equipment is tidied 
away. KS2 children then make their way to Mr Phillips for playground activities, while children in 
Nursery, Reception and KS1 are escorted to Cadogan Gardens at 8:45am. They have a supervised 
playtime in the playground until they start school at 9am. 

 

Donations of games/activities are welcome! 



Have you updated your emergency contact details? 
Please make sure you have given us your up to date contact details as well as at 
least one other up to date person we can contact in case we cannot contact you. 

If your child does not show up to school, the law requires us to phone this 
second number if we are unable to contact you.   

 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fit For Sport 

Fit For Sport run the after school extended day provision from 3:30pm until 6:00pm 
in the Cadogan Gardens building. There are three available sessions you can book 
(prices vary): 
  

 3:30pm - 6:00pm 
 3:30pm - 4:30pm  
 4:30pm - 6:00pm 

 
All bookings can be made by phone: 08454563233 or online 
at WWW.FITFORSPORT.CO.UK. 

 
 
 
 
 
  

http://www.fitforsport.co.uk/


 
 Monday 12th November - Individual school photographs- Sibling photographs will be 

taken at 8.30am- 9.00am in the Cadogan Gardens building. All children to wear full school 

uniform 

 Monday 12th- Friday 16th November- Anti-Bullying week  

Anti-bullying week assemblies: Theme- ‘Choose Respect’  

Dates for Anti-Bullying assemblies, parents invited to attend: 

Monday 12th November- Year 1 at 2.45pm 

Tuesday 13th November- Year 2 at 9.30am / Year 3 at 3.00pm 

Wednesday 14th November- Year 4 at 3.00pm 

Thursday 15th November- Year 6 at 3.00pm 

Friday 16th November- Year 5 at 3.00pm 

 Thursday 15th November- meeting for Nursery parents regarding Reception class 2019 

 Monday 19th November- Year 6 Financial Planning meeting at 2.30pm- Year 6 parents 

welcome to attend 

 Wednesday 21st November- Year 5 at Sports event- details to follow 

 Wednesday 28th and Thursday 29th November – Flu vaccines- details to follow 

 Wednesday 12th December- Year 6 Magistrate talk  

 Wednesday 12th December-Christmas lunch for all. Children who usually have packed 

lunch may pay for lunch on this day. Please make payment by Friday 30th November on 

the schoolgateway.  

 Thursday 13th December- Years 3 to year 6 at Battersea Art Centre-payment to be made 

on the schoolgateway by Friday 30th November 

 Friday 14th December- Year 6 at the RBKC Christmas festival- details to follow 

 Saturday 15th December- Christmas fair in Holy Trinity Church 

 Wednesday 19th December- Christmas Service in church at 2.00pm. All children to wear 

special occasion clothing. No trainers or jeans please. 

 Thursday 20th December- Christmas parties for all children-details to follow 

 Thursday 20th December- Carol singing in Peter Jones- details to follow 

 Friday 21st December- End of term- School will finish at 1.55pm in the Cadogan Gardens 

buildings / 2.00pm in Sedding Street 

Dates for the Diary 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 

 
 


